



WORK NOTIFICATION

For more information please visit www.networkrail.co.uk/communities



Working for you.

Area reference: LEC1 0m00yds - 2m0029yds

Dear Neighbour,

UPDATE ABOUT WORK OVER CHRISTMAS

This is a reminder about Network Rail work happening over Christmas. We will be avoiding unnecessary noise and we will minimise disruption to our neighbours as much as we can.

Please note that over Christmas, HS2 will also be doing track-level piling work during the railway closures over Christmas between Mornington Street and Granby Terrace bridges. For enquiries related to this work please contact the HS2 helpdesk team on 08081 434 434 or email HS2Enquiries@hs2.org.uk.

- We will be doing essential work on the track between Park Street tunnels to Chalk Farm and Camden Lock, and at Mornington Street bridge. We will start at **00:01 on 25 December** and will finish at **06:00 on 27 December**.
- From **00:01 to 23:59 on 25 December**, we will be removing a temporary staircase on the western side of Euston station. We don't expect this work to be noisy and we will be using acoustic noise barriers where we can.
- From **22:00** on **26** December to **05:00** on **27** December, we will also be installing a new lighting column on the western side of Euston Station. This is to help prepare the way for HS2. We don't expect this work to be noisy and we will be using acoustic noise barriers where we can.

OFFICIAL

• We are also demolishing the parcel deck on the western side of Euston station. This is currently taking place during weekdays between **08:00** to **18:00**. This particular work will stop on **24 December at 18:00** and will not start again until **4 January at 08:00**.

When the railway is closed and no trains are running over 25 and 26 December, we will be using this time to make the railway more reliable for passengers and essential freight services. As no trains are running it means we can place more noise barriers around our work on these dates. There will also be half the number of vehicles than we normally use on site, so we expect it to be less noisy than usual although they will still need to sound their horns to keep our staff safe.

As always on the railway, there may be times when we need to carry out unplanned and safety related emergency work at short notice.

We do hope our work doesn't disturb you too much. If you have any questions or concerns please call our 24-hr national helpline on **03457 11 41 41** which will be operational across Christmas and New Year, or visit us at www.networkrail.co.uk/communities/contact-us/. Please note that we will only be able to respond to emails during working days and hours. For a more timely response, please use our national helpline number over the holiday period.

Yours sincerely

Hazel Maguire

Senior Communications Manager (HS2)

North West and Central

Network Rail

